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June brings us Father’s Day.  Father’s Day is an important day that 
celebrates family and we need to give all our love and attention to 
our fathers on their day.  Happy Father’s Day!   

THANK YOU!  THANK YOU!  THANK YOU!  A million times, 
THANK YOU!  Serving as your District Governor has been quite an 
honor and boy, what a ride!   I’ve met many wonderful Lions in our 
District, State and Internationally.  I want to thank all of you for your 
support though out my journey, as 2VDG, 1VDG and DG.  I’ve had 
some challenges, issues but mostly I’ve had good times.  I’ve had a 
fantastic Cabinet serving right alongside of me. I had to make a  

few adjustments with one Cabinet member withdrawing because of personal reasons, one moving 
out of state and one passing away suddenly, Bob Blanchette, District Tailtwister.  What a shock!  
Lion Bob was a great Lion and Friend and he will be missed. 

Lion Jim Boomer, thank you for the time you shared as our Newsletter Editor.  I know it took a great 

deal of time and patience. 

June is the time for Officer Installations, Awards and Recognitions.  When Lion Doc was DG he  
presented a Melvin Jones to Bob Klebba and I had a special moment when I presented his wife, 
Glenda Klebba from Selfridge North Macomb Lions a Melvin Jones.  I also had the honor to present 
a Life Membership to Roseville Lion, Bob Bartlett, Sr.  Congratulations!   I apologize for not listing 
all the Fellowships and Awards I have presented, but Congratulations to all.  

We have new Leadership beginning soon and we’ll have a great year.  Governor John has worked 
hard to put together his Cabinet and we have VDG’s Jack and Scott following him. 

I have selected Friday, October 13
th
 for my Appreciation Night.  Where better than to select the   

location of a golf course, Beacon Hill Golf Course.  I am looking forward to having more time to golf 

 



golf this summer when I complete my year.  I hope you can join us as I honor my Cabinet and 

others.  

Have a great summer and I will see you at the District Cabinet Installation Picnic in August and 
around the District. 

 
Have a good month, 

DG Patti Barr 

Lion Robert Bartlett, Sr. was recently             

presented with a Life Membership by           

Governor Patti Barr. 



The New Haven Leos Club has re-formed under the direction of Lion Laura Harper and is 
starting out with much energy.  They were the only Leos at the Multiple District            
Convention in Traverse City. They sold 50/50 tickets at the Penrickton Ride for A Reason 
and have much more already planned.  An Installation/Initiation Dinner was held on June 
8th and was unfortunately not well attended by the District but we had a good time.  The 
kids are energetic and fun and they served us dessert.  If things go as planned, these are 
the Lions of our future! 
 
The objective of Leos Clubs is to provide the youth of the world with an opportunity for  
development and contribution, individually and collectively, as responsible members of 
the local, national and international community.  Good Luck Leos!  We are happy to have 
you in our District!  

 Several members of the Leos Club are shown here at the Penrickton Ride-For-A-Reason;  from left 

to right are Xavier Sharrow, Justina Vella, Robert Sharrow, Kristin Sharrow and Jerry Sharrow.  

Seated on the bike is Makalya Sharrow . 



DGE John Bingham, Jr 
Wow!  I can hardly believe that in a few weeks 
my journey to become the District Governor for 
11-A2 will be a reality. I`ll be leaving on June 
26th for District Governor training in Chicago 
and I look forward to being the leader of the 
BEST District in the state. 
 
Although I will be in training sessions during 
the day I`ll still be visiting with our District     
family and with the the other great Lions from 
Michigan who will be in attendance.  I`ve talked 
with Gov. Patti and other PDG`s about what to 
expect and I was told to enjoy the training but 
to also enjoy the experience and the             
opportunity to meet as many Lions from other 
countries as I can.  I want to personally thank 
each any every family member of District 11-A2 
for your  support and encouragement. 

 
On another note,  I`m back from my visit to the Italian National Congress meeting in Rome. 
What an exciting visit I had with the wonderful Lions of Italy!  They made me feel like I was at 
home. I was able to meet the Italian Minister of Health, the current Italian International Director as 
well as the current and several past District Governor`s from all over Italy. I was able to visit and 
meet with Lions and officials in Venice, Florence, Rome , Anzio and the Materea area. I received 
many gifts and Flags (small banners) from the clubs and I bring to District 11-A2 the warmest of  
greetings from the Lions of Italy to their American family of Lions. 
 
I will bring these items to all of the Cabinet and Region meetings along with over 300 pictures that 
I took. The most somber time I had was at the American WWII cemetery in Anzio. I was able to 
take pictures of TWO individual’s headstones who had been given the Congressional Medal of 
Honor. There were nearly  8,000 headstones and a memorial to the 20,000+ who were either MIA 
or were never identified. It was an honor to say a prayer for them.  
 
By the next article I will be the District Governor and I will start making appointments for visits to 
clubs and events.  Again, I THANK ALL OF YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT 

DGE John 



1VDGE Jack Patton 
Well that was a quick 12 months of    

being 2nd VDG. I am sure the next 12 will 

go even quicker.  

I enjoyed this year and I had fun as a   

volunteer. We all have to remember 

that we are volunteers. We as Lions in 

this district work very hard to maintain 

our 11A2 reputation.  We didn’t do too 

well on membership, but we held off as 

good as expected. We all set goals to 

reach.  Some get met and some don’t, 

but if we all work together we can meet 

or exceed them. 

Looking back at the last twelve months, 

this district has lost some very active  

and great Lions. These Lions worked hard at the club level and at the district level. That’s 

the BARR we need to reach; match what they have done for your community. As all of you 

know we will lose more great Lions this coming year. It’s a fact and we need to be          

prepared to replace the numbers. It’s a cold fact,  but it happens. We need to have     

members of each club step up and fill those shoes and we need to add more members in 

each club. 

Enough of that. Lion Charlotte and I hope all of you enjoy your summer! Get ready to rock 

out the 2017-2018 Lionistic year. 

See you all that the installation picnic on August 13 or maybe some of you in Chicago. 

Have a safe 4th of July. 

Yours in Lionism, 

Lion Jack Patton, 1st VDG elect 

 



Reminder… 

Lion Leo and Lion Dave will be 

at all Region Meetings to collect 

used eye glasses.  Please bring 

your glasses in sealed boxes and 

without cases.  They also will 

collect any used hearing aids.   

Lioness Liaison  

Lorie Papa 



A Special Message from Lioness Liaison   

Lorie Papa 



"Once again the Hazel Park 

Lions Club and City of Hazel 

Park came together to host 

a four-day celebration and 

fundraiser over Memorial 

Day weekend. On the 4 

wheeler (to be raffled by 

Fraser Lions Club) is Lion 

Secretary Peggy Burleson 

and in the tent photo is Lion 

President Mike Dalecke,    

Lion Rose Thomas and    

other volunteers. Fun, food, 

and laughter was enjoyed 

by all." 



Many thanks to 

Lion Larry Cole, 

Membership 

Statistician, for 

providing this 

information.. 

The Lake Orion Lions Club welcomes Denise Zuke, sponsored by Janet Mazzetti. 

The Lake Orion Lions Club welcomes Olawakemi Adabonyan, sponsored by Mary Spadafore. 

The Royal Oak Lions Club welcomes Cynthia Wells, sponsored by Maureen Kennedy. 

The Rochester Lions Club welcomes Ethan Hoffman, sponsored by Ryan DeCook. 

The Lathrup Village Lions Club welcomes Margaret Mary Currier, sponsored by Richard  

Maxwell. 

The Lathrup Village Lions Club welcomes William Currier, sponsored by Richard Maxwell. 

The Rochester Hills Lions Club welcomes Cheryl Satterthwaite, sponsored by Walter Kulesza. 










